FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, Please tell me: 

 

For the years 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020 and 2021: 
· The number of safeguarding S42 investigations related to exploitation of adults who were exploited or abused by strangers (i.e. not staff of any organisation providing health or social care or family)

· Where possible, could you please break down the category of abuse, demographic of the alleged victim and outcome

We do not collect or report on the category of “stranger” as a potential perpetrator of abuse of adults, the only category we would record this under is “other”. 
Staff would need to trawl through 5 years of historical data, in excess of a 1000 records. We would then need to read the records to establish if a “stranger” was the perpetrator and this could be buried in substantial case notes, we estimate this would take on average between 15-30mins per record.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request, in its current form, will exceed the appropriate limit.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
